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From the Principal, 
 

Welcome to our term two newsletter 
 

It is hard to believe we are halfway through the 2019 school year. The end of semester one is a time 
for reflection on many different levels at school. 
 

Reporting  
 

The most important review is student progress over this semester. Teachers have finished reflecting 
on what your child has learnt and what areas need improvement. It is important to us that you read 
and understand the reports. When reading the reports please note any questions you may have about 
what is in the report. You are invited to make an appointment with the classroom teacher to discuss if 
required. 
 

Semester one data 

During High Quality Learning meetings we have been looking at our semester one mathematics and 

English data. This data is collected in week five each term. It was encouraging to see the growth 

students have made in both these important areas. The group spent time analysing the data to see 

why students progressed and what strategies staff used to provide access to tests.  

Don Punch MLA visit  
 

This term we had a visit from Don Punch MLA. He was here to look at our E4 students using our 
Virtual Reality system. It was amazing to take a trip to ancient Egypt and see the temples with this 
system. I have to admit it took me a while to learn how to start the system and navigate the ancient 
Egypt world. Thank goodness I had some amazing students to help me. Thank you E4 for showing all 
of us what you have been learning and helping the adults in the room learn new skills.  

 



 

 

Country Week and Upper School Camp  
 

This year we have combined Country Week and upper 
school camp in week 10. This means the majority of our 
Upper school students will be in Perth.  
Country Week is where all students from country areas 
gather in Perth to compete in a week of sporting activities.  
This year we have two teams competing in Basketball and 
Dance.  
This is an amazing opportunity for our students to interact and develop sportsmanship.  
Students have been training hard for these events.  
 
Our 2019 Country Week Team 

Those students on upper school camp will be exploring Perth and working on using public 
transport.  
I know that all our students will display our PBS expectations and make our school proud.  

I would like to thank all the staff who have trained our students, organised the week and those 

attending both events. I would like to say a special thank you to Emma Jones and Felicity Loader 

for their outstanding organisation and commitment. Without staff like this we would not have 

these opportunities for our students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TAFE Building and Construction 

On Friday the 21st June I had the privilege of attending the TAFE Building 

and Construction open day and competition. I was very impressed watching 

Jacob working hard to ensure his wall was straight and level.  

Jacob continually measured his work and when it did not meet the 

requirements he would start again. Well done Jacob!  

Term three brings some staff movements. We have: 

¶ Felicity Loader (G1A) going on maternity leave. We wish her all the best in her new 

wonderful adventure.  

¶ Johanna van der Plas- moving into the G1A classroom (Thursday and Friday), Upper 

School Coordinator two days and Student Services Deputy one day.  

¶ Vanessa Fallows returning as Student Services Deputy four days a week.  

¶ Dave Barbour will extend his time as classroom teacher for G1A on Wednesday and 

Monday.  

Happy and Safe holiday  
 
On behalf of all the staff I would like to wish all of you a happy and safe holiday.   
 
Kind Regards, Penny Nunn.  
 

 

Penny Nunn, Principal 



 

PBS News            

              
    

WOW! What a term we have had with our PBS around the school. We have had a fantastic term 

which reflects all the hard work staff and students have done in term one.  

We have introduced an amazing new app which we are using with students to award Knight 

Points.   

Students earn Knight Points by showing examples of Being Resilient, Actively Listening, Using 

Manners, Being Caring, Being Organised, Talking / Touching and Using ICT Appropriately or 

Following Instructions. Points are awarded by scanning a QR code. Everyone earns raffle tickets 

based on how many Knight Points they have earned in the week and go into the draw for a spin 

of the PBS Wheel. We have had so many Knight Points awarded this term and have our PBS Fun 

Day planned for 26th June.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will soon be rolling out the parent version of the App which will mean you can see how many 

points your child has earned in the week as well as send and receive messages with your childôs 

teacher.  

Thank you to all of the parents who have sent in the home Knight Points. Itôs been great to see 

how students have been showing our PBS expectations at home. Please keep them coming in 

and if youôd like to award one for any reason just let us know.  

We would like to thank Sam at Parkerville who has been working with us for the last two terms. 

She has run some fantastic sessions with students supporting them to build and maintain 

friendships.  

We had a fantastic Wednesday afternoon in week seven to celebrate the work staff do as well as 

reward students for the continued effort they show in displaying our school PBS expectations. 

Staff were rewarded with a lovely afternoon tea, while students were able to relax with a movie.  

 



 

 

In the G1A classroom (Group 3) we have been focusing on learning about first aid practices. 

Students have been learning how to cope in different situations and in what way we can help if an 

emergency happens. The students shared lots of stories and reflected on their actions. Feel free 

to do the activity óorder itô (below).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also been talking and preparing for the upper school camp as well as Country Week 

that is held in Perth during Week 10. The students who are going are very excited! 
 

In G1A (Group 2) we have been continuing our life skills program.  

All students have improved on their washing dishes, sweeping and washing windows skills. Our 

room is usually sparkling by the end of the week!  

A focus of ours has been taking a ógood photoô. We make sure we follow socially acceptable 

behaviour and ask people if they would like a photo, ensure their head is in the photo and capture 

what they are doing. The students have really progressed and are taking great photos. Here are 

some photos that we have taken.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

G1A 



 

 

 

 

G1 WRAPTORS is our name!  

G1 have been working on an enterprise project of making and selling wrapping paper. Students 

have used their artistic talents to create a wide variety of amazing wrapping paper styles. 

Students will be selling these to make money for a celebration of their hard work and efforts. This 

term G1 have also been working extremely hard on creating narrative stories. Students have 

been using their imagination to create fantasy creatures and scary settings. This term has been 

filled with imagination, inspiration and a lot of hard work.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term has seen E4 students starting a new ASDAN project all about the environment.  

Students have worked together and decided on ways that we could improve our school or local 

environment. Everyone worked hard to clean up our student services garden by picking up litter, 

sweeping leaves and pulling out dead plants and weeds. The end result was a massive 

improvement and E4 were proud of our accomplishment!  

 

 

 

 

 

G1 
 

E4 
 



 

 
Welcome to term 2ôs music newsletter!  

We have had a wonderful term and once again, it has gone by so quickly. Students have settled 

into the routine of our classroom with ease, which has allowed us to progress nicely throughout 

the term and focus on music activities with much success.   

Lower school students have been working on a few activities to expand their knowledge on 

different aspects of music. The main activity has focused on their development of rhythm and 

beat, which are two main elements of music. Students choose an instrument around the 

classroom such as maraca or tambourine, to play a rhythm that they have created while 

maintaining the beat.  

To build on this skill, students have been learning to play rhythms on an instrument of their choice 

and in a specific order, according to the rhythm of a song. Some students have been working on 

the song Jingle Bells in a mini band, while others are taking 1:1 lessons from the teacher to 

develop their skills in piano or drums.  Students have been working very hard to improve these 

skills, and enjoy playing on the instruments! We have also been listening to many different types 

of music and reflecting on the song thereafter. Some classes are focusing on connecting 

emotions to songs such as the song is scary or confusing, while other classes are focusing on 

answering specific questions which relate to genre, instruments, theme, tempo, and feelings.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

 

 

                                 Working on rhythm and beat.                                              Playing instrument family flip cup 

 

In Expressive Arts, some students have been continuing to work on their visual display. They are 

almost ready to create the actual display boards and give a presentation!  

Students have also been working extremely hard on continuing to build skills in their particular big 

goal area, such as learning to play the piano or drums.  

Piano students have moved onto more complex songs, with some learning how to play with two 

hands.  

MUSIC  



 

Drum students have been learning to create a riff in-between their 4x4 rhythm, which will assist 

them in performing with a band.  I am very proud of the perseverance all students have 

demonstrated while developing skills on their chosen instrument!  

The other group of students have continued to develop their dance skills by working on a super 

AWESOME dance to the song ñMeò by Taylor Swift and Brandon Urie, and developing their warm 

up techniques in both singing and dancing prior to learning our dance.   Students also wrote their 

own lyrics with a karaoke background, naming their songs ñYou and Me Togetherò and ñI Smile 

When Iôm Happy,ò and have performed their songs for peers.  

It was so much fun to watch! Lastly, all students have learned about Expressive Arts we 

experience since childhood such as the circus or concerts, and then students wrote about one of 

their own personal experiences.  

I look forward to seeing what work we can achieve going forward in term 3 and wish everyone a 

warm and safe school holiday!  

Cheers, Mrs. Pattullo  

 

 

    Writing lyrics to their song ñYou and Me Together.ò                     Working hard on a visual display.  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
Congratulations go to one of our ex-students Alyssa Skippings for being 

nominated for the Young Volunteer of the Year award for her outstanding 

work at Bethanie Eleanora. Alyssa started volunteering in this program last 

year set up by the school as part of her post school transition. Well done 

Alyssa!  

Grow, Cook, Eat, Create                                                                                      

We have a number of students going to Grow, Cook, Eat, Create this term as part of their 

transition into the communities. They have the choice to cook, take part in arts and crafts, play 

games and socialise. All students are very engaged taking in their favourite recipes to cook and 

share. Tommy cooked his mumôs famous Spaghetti Bolognaise which everyone enjoyed. 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Everyone has enjoyed their workplaces this semester and most students will start a new 

workplace next term. Letters will be coming home soon to those students that are starting a new 

workplace. All students have done very well with their employability skills and set tasks. 

   D for Dogs                                                        Foody Collective 

 

 

Transition  
 

Workplace Learning  
 



 

 

 
This term in the workshop students have worked hard on a number of 

different projects. These include pencil holders, chopping boards, tea 

light holders and tables. The tea light holders are made from wine 

barrel timbers, thanks to Lost Lakes Winery for donating some used 

barrels. 

A special mention to Conor Wood for winning the merit certificate for 

term 2. He is constantly on task and giving new things a go.  

Well done Conor! 

 

 

 

 

This term we have continued to work hard on the job concentrating on safety in the work place. 

Our work has taken us to a variety of places included Dardanup Heritage Park, Southwest 

Community Services Harvey, Child Side School Boyanup and Home and Community Care private 

homes. Everyone is slowly getting into the routines and learning new tasks and skills. Students 

have had a great time making health and safety videos (some very humorous) which we 

haveused in class for discussion and training. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

       Learning how to use machines 

Workshop  

CWC Work Crew  
 


